TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 20th November 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Pat Fulford
Jim Hall
John Ling
Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

DL, LC.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 16th October were proposed by JH and seconded by TC.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives, Brownies and Rainbows


KSP reported that there had been a problem with the Under 5s not clearing space for the Brownies.  This had now been discussed and seemed to be resolved.  In addition, the Brownies have moved their evening from Monday to Wednesday.

Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR advised that the Christmas Tree on Lower Green will be lit from Sunday 1st December, and reconfirmed that the Christmas Carol Service will be held on the Green on Thursday, 19th December.

BR also reported that the Friends of Tewin AGM was scheduled for Tuesday, 11th February 2020, and the Seniors Lunch would be held on Wednesday, 19th February.

He also advised that the next Scarecrows event would take place on the weekend of 16th May 2021.

THACS

Nothing to report. 




























Screen on the Green

The film ‘Pride’ shown on the 18th November had been well supported, and GW advised the Committee of the takings from the Screen on the Green Project for the current season.

The next film to be shown, on the 9th December, is ‘The Greatest Showman.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

One of the Main Hall boilers had been leaking but this had now been resolved.

Flooring

KSP advised that an estimate for work on the flooring was still in hand. 

KSP

Scout Hut

A problem with the Boiler had been resolved.

Soundproof Fencing

KSP reported that David Kempson had spoken to Paul Griggs, who appeared to be positive about the proposal to install an acoustic fence against the hedge alongside the Hall.  Therefore KSP will progress the project by getting a quotation for the fence.
    KSP

He also advised that he would obtain a quote for trimming of trees near the Scout Hut. KSP

Hedges

Stuart Kirkham had not yet cut the hedge at the front of the Hall so KSP had trimmed it in the meantime.  Standing by the road, it was possible to see cars approaching up School Lane, but to achieve the same standing behind a buggy, would require the complete removal of the hedge around the corner of the Parish Room.

Health & Safety

Following a discussion at the October meeting on the possibility of creating a footpath to allow access from the path by the Parish Room down to the roadside pavement on School Lane, the Committee decided that this would entail steps down on to a narrow pavement on a dangerous corner, so it had been decided not to go ahead with this suggestion.
 

Decorating

In abeyance.







     

     KSP/JH

Fund Raising and Publicity

Book Sale

It was reported that in her absence LC had expressed her thanks for the help given to ensure the success of the Book Sale, which had resulted in takings of £639   She also advised that she had learned that although the Book Sale was well attended by many villagers, it had also attracted many people from outside the village so had now become a popular attraction for surrounding areas.

TC advised that 60 boxes of unsold books were now due for collection by the Book Rescuers, who recycled them for charity.

Jumble Sale

TC reported that all the unsold items had now been cleared away, either by being given to local charities or, where appropriate, taken to the Stevenage Dump, and on behalf of the Committee, he particularly wished to express thanks to Denis Compton for his help in achieving this.  His licence to use his van for transporting items to the Dump had now run out and he was in the process of applying for another one to cover us until November 2020.

Insurance
   
Nothing to report.

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave full details of the Hall’s finances and the funds at his disposal, as well as savings.  He also advised that funds in the Hargreaves Lansdown account had now increased. 

Following a suggestion as to whether some of the funds should be put towards buying Premium Bonds, the Committee decided it would not be of benefit.
6. 
Supporters Club    






The October Draw, as follows, was held on the 25th October, after the last meeting:-

1st.    Chris Parkinson, Godfries Close 
-
£56

2nd.   Rosa Powell, School Lane
-
£34

3rd.   Alan Warehand, Lower Green
-
£11

3rd.   Linda Gilley, Godfries Close
-
£11

The November Draw was held at today’s meeting, with the following result:-

1st   Roger Huggins, Hertford Rd 
-  £56

2nd  William Horsman, Harwood Close
-
£34

3rd   Jacqueline Beadle, Queen Hoo Lane
-
£11

3rd   Karol Perley, Godfries Close
-
£11
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that currently there was nothing to report.  However, she advised there had been a problem with one of the Hirers over their payment and she had now contacted them to clarify the situation.

PF also reported that an extra Pilates session had been requested and KSP had advised the Pilates group that use of the Parish Room on a Monday evening was not convenient, but other options may be available.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.










9.
Any Other Business

Chair Trollies

TC advised that Terry Sargent was very busy at the moment but hoped to be available shortly to work on the Chair Trollies.







TC

Poppy Appeal

KSP reported that the recent collection in the village for the British Legion Poppy Appeal had raised £1,717.  The Collectors in each area had now been advised of this and 

thanked for their services.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 15th January 2020, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.

In addition, a ‘Get Together’ for the Committee will be held in the Rose & Crown Pub 

on Wednesday, 18th December, from 7.30pm.


